CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION PARTNERSHIP
MINUTES:  JANUARY 18, 2012

PRESENT:  Angela Colars, Battered Persons Advocacy



Elizabeth Droscher, Phoenix School



Kim Deck, Early Childhood Parenting Education Cooperative



Sharon Sawicki, Community Member



Karin Hardin, Healthy Start/Family Development Center



Kelly Southern, Options



Barry Forte’, Child Welfare Program



Jerry O’Sullivan, Peer Project ADAPT



Mary Iida, Peer Power

AGENDA:

1.  Introduction/Welcome New Members

Sharon Sawicki, has been a member of this group in the past, came to talk about the website.
2.   REVIEW MINUTES:  The minutes for November and December were reviewed and no changes were made.  The question came up during this process of whether or not we needed to have a regular motion and second, and conversation was held back and forth.  One thought was that since this is not an official body but a collection and collaboration of organizations, that it wasn’t necessary to go through the Roberts Rules of Order.
3. Karin provided the Treasurer’s Report which was $8,364.65 as of  this meeting date.

4.  CAP WEBSITE:  Sharon Sawicki indicated that she had made a donation and had covered the cost of the website for the year.  The website design was handled by Cheryl Smith, who has kept the website, more or less, up-to-date.  She has not really done a lot of work with it and we have not focused on it.

There was discussion about the e-mail address, which was $10 per year, and the calendar, which was $30 per year.  Discussion was held about whether or not the calendar was being use, or the e-mail address was being used, and whether or not that was appropriate.  There was also conversation both at this meeting and the previous meeting about the actual name of the website, which is:  childabusepreventionpartnership.com.  There was a question about whether or not that could be shortened and maybe come up with an acronym.  Cheryl Smith, with Umpqua Web Designs, has been the person taking care of this; her number is 541-673-2671.

Elizabeth talked about having a calendar that was perhaps a hot-link calendar in which you could have the months of the year listed, and for the different events during a given month, you could just put down the site and then go to that item.  Mary agreed to be the contact person for the Umpqua Calendar.

There was also a question about using, with the account that is available, potentially using a PayPal type of account, or a debit card with the funds that are available. This could be used to collect conference donations.  

5. Conference Jan –Feb 2013  At this particular time, no identified individual has been arranged for cost to be found Greg Henderson needed to be contacted about the presenter. It was believed he was the one that was going to contact Ruby Payne regarding any presentation on the poverty conference.  A date has not been scheduled but we are still looking at January and February 2013.  
Jerry O’Sullivan has worked on the application for a Vista volunteer to operate the conference/project.  One of the issues is still $6000 that would be needed to cover the cost of the Vista volunteer.  A motion was made by Barry to allocate at least $1000 of the money that we currently have available to cover one-sixth of the money needed for the Vista volunteer.  ADAPT said they were more than happy to be the site of the supervision and to set up a desk for this individual.

A need still exists for the 5000. additional to cover the Vista.
Comments were made about the Mercy Foundation violence grant that is out there, and whether or not some money could be allocated from them.

Karin and  Kelly indicated that one of them would get in touch with Greg Henderson, who they believe is going to be trying to get in touch with an individual for the Poverty Conference.

Venues were suggested.  A comment was made by individuals that there is a conference group at UCC and that they have been very reliable with a couple of other conferences.
6. Our new bank signers are Karin and Greg; they have at this moment, have to go to the bank to update the cards.  Karin did get in touch with the bank to find out what she needed to do and was told she just needed to come in with one of the other signers in order to set it all up.

7. Celebrate Children:  Event planning update:  Karin said it is moving right along; we do have 24 agencies.  There continue to be a need for prizes.   The Celebrate Children event is scheduled for April 28 at Wildlife Safari.  A suggestion was made to have each of the agencies present to  provide a door prize for the event.

Jerry O’Sullivan said that his busses are not available for the event, but ADAPT would be able  to pay for the hourly rate for drivers if other agencies want to provide the buses and drivers, i.e., Family Development Center or Headstart.

U-Trans was also suggested and potentially they could possibly provide the busses; Barry will contact U-Trans and see whether or not that is a possibility.

There was also an issue, because of the parking situation, of having volunteers. Who is  liable for that situation if a volunteer gets hurt.  As this event has continued to grow over the years, it has become more and more of an issue.  The event in 2011  had about  1500 individuals passing through the front door, which is more than can comfortably be handled with the parking situation at Wildlife Safari.

Conversation was held about adding additional groups to the presentors:  Umpqua Valley Art Center, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, Camp Fire, SMART readers, Boys & Girls Club, YMCA have been members in the past.  Others might be Umpqua Community Health Center, UCC Child Education, are some who may be interested.  
Two conferences coming up are:  (1) a conference on parenting and the power of empathy, which will be held on Friday, April 20, 2012, from 6-8 pm. presentation by Dr. Stephen Bavolek, PHD to be held at UCC Whipple Auditorium.  (2) DR. Ira  Chasnoff, President of the Children’s Research Triangle, and professor of  Clinical Pediatrics.

Next meeting Feb 15th

